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In the beginning of 2012 Father André van Zon 

had big problems with the communication to 

our Foundation.  For your information on the 

progress of our project in Maputo-Mozambique, 

we published our newsletter Summer 2012 

which includes a trip report of two Belgium 

priests to Maputo. Their visit was in May 2012 

and their report can be found on our web site in 

the chapter named: newsletters and gives an 

up-to-date view on the local situation.  

2012 was a special year for our Foundation (we 

celebrated 10 years of support to the project in 

Maputo). And because of this we dedicated our 

Fall newsletter to this happening. This newsletter 

also can be read on our web site: 

www.mutanyanaweru.nl   

Finances  
In 2012 the Foundation transferred to Father 

André and his project in Maputo the amount of  

€20 000. Whereas the Foundations income in 

2012 was €19651.72 

On the Dutch part of our web site we published 

the financial data of the year 2011 of our 

Foundation as well as the financials of the project 

in Maputo. These data can be found on the Dutch 

part of our website in the chapter called 

‘Jaarverslagen’ (annual reports): Annual Report 

2012  

These financial data clearly show that the  

only costs of our Foundation are those for  

registration of Chamber of Commerce and  

costs for transferring money to Father André 

in Maputo. All our board members work on a  

voluntary basis and even our web site has  

been sponsored!! 
 
 

   Board Members in 2012: 

 
Chairman            Sjef van Zon              06-53401365 
Secretary  Niek Rader    070 5177728 
Treasurer             Theo van de Kerkhof 055 3556474 
General member Jan van Mil      06-21692967 
General member Matthijs Theunissen  024 3976344 
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